MINUTES

Board of Directors Meeting

Duluth, Minnesota

June 29, 2006

Board Members Present:   Chief Pete Jansky, Chief David Thomalla, Chief Dan Carlson, Chief                                Jim Kulset, Chief Jim Crace, Chief Bob Jacobsen, Chief Harry Algyer, Chief John Bolduc, Chief Cal Keena, Chief Rob Yant, Chief Mona Dohman, Director Cari Gerlicher, Chief Ron Sager

Board Members Absent:
Chief Mitch Weinzetl, Paul Philipp
Staff Members Present:   Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 0800.  

Discussion on progress of goals set at Association and Foundation Board Meetings from 2002 was held.  

Discussion regarding certification of chiefs and mentoring of new chiefs.

Discussion regarding regional representatives.  The following questions were raised:

Are Regions meeting regularly?

Are Regional Reps given direction when appointed?

Should there be a back up for each Regional Rep?

Discussion regarding highlighting Regional Reps in the magazine.  There will be a Regional Rep Meeting at ETI and the next meeting is August 3, 2006 at 10:00 at the Association Office in Woodbury.  Board Members were encouraged to attend these meetings.

Discussion was held on communication to new chiefs and whether the Post Board could notify the Association when a new CLEO was appointed.  

A lengthy discussion was held regarding the finances of the Association.  It was pointed out that the Association has approximately $400,000.00 in the bank.  Expenditures will exceed revenues this year.  Discussion was held on turning the trend around to improve our financial picture.  Further it was discussed that when we refinance the mortgage on our building, it will also be in the Sheriff’s Association’s name.  Harlan Johnson will be looking at the reallocation of building costs since our Association is paying 50% of the costs but not using 50% of the resources.  
In addition, staffing and personnel costs were discussed.  Harlan Johnson indicated that we needed to look at the Director of Executive Development’s position.  It was discussed whether the Association really needed a full time person in this position or whether money could be saved by replacing this position with a part time Training Coordinator.  After much discussion, it was moved and seconded to eliminate the full time Director of Executive Development position and explore replacement of this position with a current part time staff.    

Approval motions: 1st – Algyer, 2nd - Kulset
In regards to the elimination of the Director of Executive Development, it was moved and seconded that because of the current an ongoing financial picture of the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association the position of Director of Executive Development would be eliminated immediately and that Pat Moen, Director of Executive Development, would be paid two weeks severance and accrued vacation.
Approval motions: 1st – Crace, 2nd - Yant
Harlan Johnson spoke regarding a meeting on June 27th about the Post Board.  POST would like to see the full 39% of the revenue collected returned to peace officers instead of the current 16%.  MPPOA is in support of restoring the full amount of funding for training reimbursement.  
Discussion was held on legislature initiatives and encouraging members to call legislators and be willing to appear to testify as needed.  

At 11:15 attendees participated in a conference call with Senator Mark Dayton, Nevada Senator Reid, Public Officials from Minnesota and Nevada and Members of the IACP regarding funding allocations, interoperable communications and many other miscellaneous items.
The topic of elected positions for IACP was raised.  Discussion was held regarding the financial obligations of the Chief’s Association to support a candidate.  Harlan Johnson reported that Target is sponsoring the hospitality room in Boston.  Scott Knight will be holding a meeting on July 6, 2006 to form a committee to assist with his campaign for 4th Vice President of IACP.  It was felt that he will make a request to the Association for support.

Discussion was held regarding support of Chiefs in small towns that lack the support of a manager or administrator.  It was felt that the Association needs to try to assist with being preventive rather than reactive.  It was suggested that the League of Minnesota Cities could be called on for their input as to how the Association could be of more assistance.  It was further discussed of having a small city track at ETI.  It was suggested that small city chiefs that have been successful could be drawn on as an example.  Chief Mona Dohman mentioned there are plans to do a “nuts and bolts” session for all in regards to this topic.  

The Gang/Narcotics Strike Force Oversight Committee will be looking to the Association to fill two vacancies.  A recommendation will be made at the next Board Meeting.

The CriMNet Task Force also needs to committee members and President Pete Jansky offered to talk to the two current members to reaffirm their commitment.  

CJIS/FBI Task Force needs a new representative and those that are interested should submit their name to Harlan Johnson.

Chief Dan Carlson spoke about the benefits of MNJAC and stressed the importance of collection and dissemination of information and getting it to and from patrol officers.  He spoke of the “intelligence gap” that exists in Minnesota because of the State’s inability to retain intelligence.  Legislation needs to be supported to allow the collection of information in the State.  Chief Dan Carlson also mentioned some upcoming training offered by MNJAC entitled “Intelligence Tool Box Program Training” held in Bloomington on September 28 and 29, 2006.

A brief discussion was held regarding this year’s political elections and the potential impact on State Public Safety positions.  

Chief Mona Dohman indicated that she would like to see the Chaplain’s position taken to a different level in the Association.  She felt the position could do more to provide services to members in time of need.  The By-laws would have to be reviewed regarding this change and a vote would have to be taken at ETI.  Chief Rob Yant is chairing a by-laws review committee in the near future.
Discussion was held on moving ETI to Duluth and Betsy Pierre will be given the latitude to negotiate with Duluth Convention Bureau for a potential Duluth ETI in 2008.  ETI would not be held in Duluth in 2009 because of the lack of dates available.

Following the discussion regarding our fundraising by Callan, Harlan Johnson reported that they has turned over the address databases discussed regarding the magazine advertisers to Betsy Pierre, Pierre Productions.  

Harlan Johnson requested a should patch from every Board Member’s Department.  

Chief Kelvin Keena inquired whether any Board Members were using a phone notification system.  Some municipalities are using cable TV override systems.  

Chief Harry Algyer asked if anyone is using Citizen Observer.  Apparently there had been a disagreement in the past with the Association because the MNCPA name was used without authorization.

The next Board Meeting will be held on July 20th in St. Joseph at the Stone House Eatery.

Meeting Adjourned at 1350 hours.

Respectfully submitted

Chief Dave Thomalla, Secretary

